
 
 

Notice of Submission of the Melton Local Plan to the Secretary of 

State for Communities and Local Government 

Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004  

The Town and Country Planning (Local Planning ) (England) Regulations 2012 

Notice is hereby given, in accordance with regulation 22(3) of the Town and Country Planning (Local 

Planning) (England) Regulations 2012, that Melton Borough Council has submitted the Melton Local 

Plan to the Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government on 4th October, 2017 for 

independent examination.  

 The documents include; 

 The Melton Local Plan Pre submission Draft (2016) 

 The Addendum of Focused Changes (2017) 

 Melton Local Plan Policies Maps  

 Sustainability Appraisal 

 Consultation and Engagement Statement setting out which bodies and persons were 

consulted under regulation 18 ( what a local plan with that subject ought to contain), how 

they were consulted and a summary of the main issues raised and how they were been  into 

account. Also,  the number of representations made and a summary of the main issues 

raised in representations made pursuant to The Pre Submission Draft Plan  and addendum of 

Focussed Changes (regulation 20) 

 Copies of Representations received during both Pre submission Draft Plan and Addendum of 

Focused Changes Consultations.  

 Supporting Documents/Evidence Base relevant to the preparation of the Local Plan 

The documents can be viewed at Melton Borough Councils Parkside offices, Burton Street, Melton 

Mowbray during normal office opening hours. The Local Plan documents above can be viewed on 

the Council’s website: www.meltonplan.co.uk 

The Melton Local Plan will now be subjected to independent Examination to be conducted by a 

Planning Inspector from PINS (the Planning Inspectorate). This is a continuous process running from 

the date of submission through to the receipt of the appointed Planning Inspector’s Report. Part of 

this process will involve hearing sessions where those invited to attend will have the opportunity to 

respond to matters raised by the appointed Planning Inspector. Please note invitation to participate 

is coordinated through the Planning Inspector and the Programme Officer, both of whom are 

independent from Melton Borough Council. Once confirmed, all details relating to the examination 

process will be advertised, made available online at www.MeltonPlan.co.uk/examination and  

http://www.meltonplan.co.uk/
http://www.meltonplan.co.uk/examination


 
 

respondents who requested to be notified and those on the Planning Policy Consultation Database 

will receive a letter or email.   

For more information or to be added onto the Planning Policy Database please email 

PlanningPolicy@melton.gov.uk or call 01664 502502 and ask to speak to a member of the planning 

policy team.  
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